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February 2025 

Pastor Tim Ingle 
Godly Success 

 
The graduating class of ’53 (Yale University) was surveyed  

twenty years after graduating. It was revealed that 3% of the class had 
accumulated greater wealth than the other 97% combined. The 3% all 
had one thing in common. What was it that the 3% had done? They had 
written out their goals for their life in ‘53. In other words, they had a 
clear vision for their life. 

Now, this is not a plea for you to find a vision so you can amass 
great wealth. Instead, this is a plea to seek a greater treasure – godly 
success. 

After the death of Moses, God speaks to Joshua. With the loss 
of Moses and now the burden of leadership, Joshua had a lot on his 
plate. Undoubtedly, he had many questions. 

God calms Joshua’s fears and gives guidance on how Joshua can 
be successful in this new role. God says in Joshua 1:6-7 6 Be strong and 
courageous, for you shall cause this people to inherit the land that I 
swore to their fathers to give them. 7 Only be strong and very coura-
geous, being careful to do according to all the law that Moses my  
servant commanded you. Do not turn from it to the right hand or to the 
left, that you may have good success wherever you go.  

God gives a simple message to the leadership and the rest of 
God’s people here. Godly Success starts with listening to God’s word 
and living out God’s commands. Though he encounters many  
challenges, God proves himself faithful to Joshua and His people  
repeatedly. The same is true for all those who follow God now. 

The next couple verses are more of the same. Joshua 1:8-
9 8 This Book of the Law shall not depart from your mouth, but you shall 
meditate on it day and night, so that you may be careful to do accord-
ing to all that is written in it. For then you will make your way prosper-
ous , and then you will have good success.  

9 Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not 
be frightened, and do not be dismayed, for the Lord your God is with 
you wherever you go.” 

God gives a clear message with a clear vision. When you listen 
to God’s word and obey it then you will live biblically. There’s no  
greater success than living for His glory and His name. 
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Vital Statistics:  (12.31.24) 
Budgeted Offering:    $226,743.33 

Received Offering:     $222,212.26 

Budget Expenses:      $211,975.62 

Average Attendance (01.2025) 

Small Groups:    81 

10:15 AM Worship:   96 

Wednesday Night   50 

February 

 Birthdays 

  1 - Tessa Martin 

  1 - Tammy Porter 

  6 - Cathy Meneely 

  8 - Carolyn Riley 

  9 - Karla Kramer 

 13 - Harvey Fisher 

 13 - Kendrick Hartman 

 21 - Karen Van Houtan 

 26 - Jeanie Casady 

 26 - Mike Hartman 

  

Regular Sunday Service Times: 

Sunday School/Small Groups 9:00  

Worship                 10:15 

The Music Minister Search Committee is taking applications for a part-time music minister to lead worship in 

the 10:15 service.  The position is posted on our website (hamiltonstreet.org) under the Employment tab.  

Look there for qualifications along with duties and responsibilities.  If you are interested in the position or 

know someone who might be, please let a committee member know.  These members include:   

Laura Brown, Barb Deierling, Ashley Hartman, Lily Martin, and Chad Tatro. 

 1  8:00 AM Men’s breakfast at Rosie’s - 2801 N Baltimore 
 
 4  9:30 AM The Pines Services 
  6:00 PM Couples Bible Study - 26010 Hwy 63 
  
 5  2:30 PM Nominating Committee   
  5:45 PM Meal served (donations accepted) 
  6:30 PM Classes for all ages, Prayer Group for adults 
  7:30 PM Technology Committee 
 
6  6:00 PM Food & Fellowship at LaFuente - 1711 N Baltimore 
 
 8 10:00 AM Women’s Valentine’s Cards and Kindness Event 
 
 9  5:30 PM Super Bowl viewing at the Browns’ 
   19436 Tamarack Trl 
 
10  5:00 PM Written Church Council summaries due 
 
11  9:30 AM The Pines Services 
  6:00 PM Couples Bible Study - 26010 Hwy 63 
 
12  5:45 PM Meal served (donations accepted) 
  6:30 PM Classes for all ages, Prayer Group for adults 
  7:30 PM Church Council 
 
13  8:30 AM Book of Reports items due 
  6:00 PM Food & Fellowship at LaFuente - 1711 N Baltimore 
 
16  4:00 PM Deacons Meeting 
  6:00 PM Business Meeting 
 
17  6:00 PM Missions Committee 
 
18  9:30 AM The Pines Services 
  6:00 PM Couples Bible Study - 26010 Hwy 63 
 
19  5:45 PM Meal served (donations accepted) 
  6:30 PM Classes for all ages, Prayer Group for adults 
  7:30 PM Women’s Ministry 
 
20  6:00 PM Food & Fellowship at LaFuente - 1711 N Baltimore 
 
22 11:00 AM Mobile Food Pantry 
 
25  8:30 AM Newsletter articles due 
  9:30 AM The Pines Services 
  6:00 PM Couples Bible Study - 26010 Hwy 63 
 
26  5:45 PM Meal served (donations accepted) 
  6:30 PM Classes for all ages, Prayer Group for adults 
 
27  6:00 PM Food & Fellowship at LaFuente - 1711 N Baltimore 



3 

BSU update… For the whoever’s 
 
Happy winter everyone! Hope you’re staying warm!  We are so grateful for you and so many others 
who pray for us and move with action in so many ways to support the BSU as missionaries to our 
campus we love. 
You should know we are having so many conversations and interactions with people who have no 
Jesus.  And it’s happening because of the prayers and just how kind God is to let us be a part of what 
he’s doing.  
We’re so excited because we’re seeing more of our students praying and acting and serving students 
who are not a part of a church or not a part of the Christian faith.  I’m getting pictures left and right of 
our students and in the pictures are them and two or three others or even more who have no faith in 
Jesus, and our students are taking them places and having conversations and they’re just serving 
them and being voices of hope at the same time. 
If there was a quick rundown or summary, it would be that we are serving…and having conversations 
that are at least 1 hour and 45 minutes long at the shortest and then are stretching to about three 
hours long, about life and faith.  And our community is getting to have them with students from all 
over the world, including here from America.  From the Nepalese students to Bangladesh to China to 
Nigeria to Vietnam to Kansas City, the conversations are happening and they’re happening again 
and again.  And we love that because they’re just getting to hear about Jesus more and more and 
more.  God is doing so much with the mess that we are and we love that they are not running from 
us…but to us with needs and questions and real vulnerability as they share. 
Something I personally love is that our students are working from his love not for it.  They’re hearing 
how much God loves them as we mentor and serve our fellow followers of Jesus, so that they are  
operating out of a healthy place. That’s been encouraging itself because we’ve got to also see  
students who know Jesus, become healthier.  For example, one guy started coming over because he 
really wanted to change his behaviors and habits that are not as healthy and keep him broken.  I love 
that they’re being motivated by his love because they’re hearing the gospel for their own hearts when 
they’re trying to share the gospel with others.  
And that’s just within the past couple weeks. So we have so much to be grateful for and so much that 
we are hopeful for as we keep trying to go and bring the message of Jesus to every corner of our 
campus. 
Our Primary will always be the outsider…the person with no Jesus because we actually care about 
them and we know if the mission is first, the beautiful thing is that community becomes such a deeper 
more beautiful meaningful byproduct and I love how God does that! 
From conversations, to watching us share a book like The Case for Christ with one guy who has read 
the entire book in a couple weeks, even with classes, and is now sharing it with one of his fraternity 
brothers.  To moments like one of our guys having a conversation with his atheist friend for three 
hours until 4 AM.  The college world they live in is really its own crazy world and I’m so thankful that 
we get the opportunity to be the missionaries here who make disciples who make disciples...in this 
wilderness called college. 
For the ones who may not know or maybe do not trust or maybe never really heard or truly experi-
enced a real forgiveness and the real love of God thru His son Jesus and the Holy Spirit. 
For the whoever’s…For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever  
believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life. The scripture’s in the book of John in chapter 3, 
verse 16. 
 
BSU 
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Children’s Workers for February 

 Children’s Church  Nursery (available upon request) 

February 2 - Renee & Alicia   Jessica Martin, Chelsea Phan,  

Sweeney    Jamie Edmondson 

February 9 - No workers  Lily & Asher Martin  

February 16 - Debbie Athon & Lily Martin & Jamie Edmondson 

Ginger Reed 

February 23 - Chelsea Phan &   Glenda Baggs & Elaine Brown 

Jamie Edmondson 

HSBC Committees, 2025 
Your HSBC committees met and organized for the year at the Kick-Start event on January 8.  If you need  
something in regard to a particular area see these people.  When you get a chance, thank them for their  
service. 
 
Audit - Debbie Athon, Glenda Baggs, Barb Deierling, Karen White 
Benevolent - Mike Brummit, Joni Eitel, Nancy Entwistle 
Building/Grounds/Transportation - Doug Athon, Jason Lloyd, Charles Porter, Rick Rudd, Dan White, Dan Willis 
Counting - Kathy Adkins, Sherry Bratton, Linda Brown, Linda Brummit, Joni Eitel, Lily Martin 
Finance - Barb Deierling, Joni Eitel, Larry Sweeney, Tanya Tatro, Vera Willis 
Hospitality - Neal Elliott, Phyllis Hamilton, Shirlene Lloyd, Ginger Reed 
Missions - Mykaela Halleman, Jeda Kerby, Shirlene Lloyd, Lily Martin, Renee Sweeney 
Men’s Ministry - Dana Brown, John Smithberger, Larry Sweeney, Steve Thornhill 
Nominating - Doug Athon, Lana Brown, Linda Brown, Leon Hutcheson 
Personnel - Phyllis Hamilton, Mike Hartman, Julie Sneddon, Sue Sprague, Dan Willis 
Technology - Kevin Martin, Chad Tatro, Tyler Tatro 
Women’s Ministry - Becky Ingle, Jessica Martin, Cathy Meneely, Tammy Porter 
Youth Ministry Team - Mike Hartman, Chelsea Phan, Tanya Tatro 

February Wednesday night meals: 

5 - Youth will serve hot dogs &  

chili dogs 

12 - Young Adult class serving  

(menu to be determined) 

19 - Women’s Ministry serving 

(menu to be determined) 

26 - His Way Small Group serving  

pizza 

 Ladies’ Event - Valentine’s Cards and Kindness 

Join us for a heartwarming event where we come together to create Valentine’s Day cards for the residents at 

Manor Care.  This event is open to all ladies, along with their daughters and granddaughters!  Bring your loved 

ones and join us for a heartwarming morning of crafting and spreading love. 

Date:  Saturday, February 8  Time:  10 AM  Location:  Our Church’s Multi-Purpose Room 

All supplies will be provided, but feel free to bring your creativity and personal touch!  Whether you enjoy 

crafting, writing thoughtful messages, or simply want to make someone’s day brighter, we would love to have 

you join us.  Light refreshments will be provided.  Let’s take this opportunity to share God’s love and make a 

difference in the lives of others! 

Looking forward to crafting with you! - The Women’s Ministry Team 
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You have probably noticed the baby bottles sitting on the table in the foyer.   

January is Sanctity of Human Life month.  The bottles are part of Lifeline’s Baby 

Bottle Blessing Campaign.  This campaign runs through February 16, 2025, so 

please return your bottles by then.  The funds generated through this cam-

paign support Lifeline in serving women, men, babies, and students across 

Northeast Missouri and Southeast Iowa through many no-cost confidential 

services.  Last year’s campaign exceeded $30,000 thanks to the generosity of 

many churches and organizations.  If you have not already done so, pick up 

your bottle, fill it up and return it to the church.  This project is sponsored by 

the Missions Committee:  Mykaela Halleman, Jeda Kerby, Shirlene Lloyd, Lily 

Martin, and Renee Sweeney. 

SOUPer Bowl - Please donate cans of soup for the Pantry for Adair County through 

February 9.  The Women’s Ministry’s goal for HSBC is 200 cans.  Leave them in the  

foyer on the counter.  You can also donate money.  Every dollar donated provides 

one can of soup to those in need.  The overall goal for the Pantry is 10,000 cans to  

support our community.  

Pictures below are from the New Year’s Eve gathering at Dana and Laura Brown’s  

residence.  There were approximately 40 in attendance. 
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Hamilton Street Baptist Church 
802 W Hamilton Street 
Kirksville MO  63501 
660-665-4633 
www.hamiltonstreet.org 

Adair County Mobile Food 

Distribution - February 22   

11:00 am - ??? 
There are no income guidelines. Bring 

a photo ID, proof of Adair County 

residency, and containers for food. 

Hamilton Street Baptist Church 

802 W. Hamilton Street 

Live Biblically  

Experience Community  

Serve Others 

Share Jesus 

  

Return Service Requested 

Mark Your Calendars - Upcoming Service Dates (February - June) 

The Pines Services - March 9, April 27, June 15 

Manor Care Services - March 9, April 6, May 18 

Adair County Detention Services - March 23, June 1 

Mobile Food Pantry - February 22, March 22, April 26, May 10, June 28 


